
 4th October 2023  

Harvest Festival 

We look forward to welcoming you all to 

Brabourne Church, on Wednesday, 18th 

October, for our Harvest festival. Early 

club will be run at the Church from 

8.15am and the service will begin at 

9.00am and run to approximately 

10.00am. Children should be dropped off 

directly at the Church (parking will be 

available on Hester Fenwick’s field).  

Donations of food should be brought 

straight to the Church and will be donated 

to Bright City Church in Ashford, to  

support the homeless and vulnerable. 

Minibus 

Our amazing minibus is almost ready, 

with a huge thank you to SAGA who 

kindly donated it to the school.  It has 

now had its logo painted and the last 

stage is to train designated staff to 

drive it! 

Thank you to the amazing pupils from 

wrap-around who have been busy  

polishing it up! 

We are still looking for additional  

sponsors to help towards running costs, 

so if you know of any local businesses 

who might be interested, please do 

spread the word! 

 

E-Safety 

Each week we will be giving advice and links to help parents/

carers monitor their children’s use of online resources. At 

school we have robust monitoring and filtering system in place 

to safeguard the children online. At home, this isn’t always the 

case, so please take the time to ensure your children are safe at 

home and when staying with others.  This week we include a 

link from Barnados to help parents review internet safety at 

home:  

https://www.barnardos.org.uk/blog/online-safety-parents-

questions 

 

Trip to Mosque 

Some of Jupiter class enjoyed a trip to 

Maidstone mosque last week, as part of 

their RE learning about Islam. The 

trip was fascinating and gave a real  

insight into Islamic belief and  

worship. The mosque was very  

welcoming and the children  

incredibly respectful and attentive. 

https://www.barnardos.org.uk/blog/online-safety-parents-questions
https://www.barnardos.org.uk/blog/online-safety-parents-questions


With best wishes, 

Andrew Stapley 

Headteacher 

Dates for your diary: 

 

 

 

Prayer of the week: 

Every Friday, we celebrate the children’s work and their achievements for the week. Certificates to each year group are 

awarded for good work, as well as Citizenship badges for putting the school values of Respect, Responsibility, Hope and  

Courage into action. Please look out for these when your child comes home on a Friday! Children are chosen each week to 

write a prayer, which they then read to the school. I include one below, written by Bradley and Ruben on Friday:  

Dear God 

Thank you for our wonderful school, the children and staff.  Always be yourself, treat each other as you want to be 

treated and be kind to one another. 

Amen 

9th October Flu vaccinations 

Tuesday 10th October/Thursday 12th  

October  

Parent/carer consultation evenings  

9am, Wednesday 18th October Harvest Festival at Church (all welcome) 

Friday 20th October End of term 1 

Website: www.brabourne.kent.sch.uk Twitter: @brabournecep     

Clubs 

We have two new exciting clubs to offer from next term. The first is a choir club with Mr Connolly and the second 
is a Chinese club with our new Cantonese tutor. If your child is interested in joining these clubs, which will be 
£3.50 per session, please let Mrs Parry know, by emailing office@brabourne.kent.sch.uk, so we can gauge if these 
are feasible to go ahead. 

In addition, our volunteers from the local community, and our older pupils, are running additional free clubs at 
breaktime and lunchtime for the children. 

Open afternoons 

We are holding open afternoons and an open evening for prospective Year R families wishing to start their child in  

2024. If you know anyone who would be interested in visiting our wonderful school for a place for their child/ren 

next year, please do spread the word. A poster is also available at the end of this newsletter. 

Siblings - 2024 intake 

If you have a child due to start school in September 2023, would you please let Mrs Parry know, by emailing 
office@brabourne.kent.sch.uk, as this gives us an indication of how many Reception spaces will be available to 
new families. It also enables Mrs Parry (in January) to check that application forms have been submitted for all  
siblings.  



Mr Poleykett’s Science Club.   

There are a few spaces left.  If your child would like to 

join the club please use this link to book:  

https://www.scottyscircusworkshop.co.uk/page42.html 

Brabourne Champions! 

A huge congratulations to the Y5/6 ‘Lionesses’ who won every match in the RUSH 

league and went on to victory! A special mention to  

Phoebe who scored an amazing 6 goals! 

The Year 3/4 boys also enjoyed taking part in another 

tournament last week and, although they didn't win, they 

wore their Brabourne shirts with pride. 

A huge thank you to Mr Quick and his company HQ Global Search, who sponsored our 

new kits this year. I am sure you will agree they look incredibly smart. 

Pupil Leaders 

Our Y5/6 pupils have applied for various roles around the 

school, from House Captains to Playground Leaders.  

Pupil Leaders - Brabourne Church of England Primary 

School  

However, it’s wonderful to see children on all levels of the 

school volunteering, suggesting ideas and aspiring to  

make a difference. 

Last week we elected our new House Captains for 

2023/2024, learning about democracy in action!  

Congratulations to: 

Green: Martha / Zoe 

Red:  Bradley / Jessica 

Blue:  George / Lexi  

 

Applying  for Secondary Schools (Year 6 parents)  

Applications for secondary schools are open and 

close on Tuesday 31st October (the link is below). If 

you would like any advice about this then please 

do not hesitate to contact me.  

https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/

schools/school-places/secondary-school-

places#tab-2  

Farm shop 

Our farm shop will be up and running shortly—look out for some 

eggs from our hens (bring some change with you!). Our Eco Team are 

also starting with a new enterprise to raise money and raise  

awareness of plastic  pollution. Every Friday, families are welcome to 

bring in an old plastic handwash and get a refill for 50p per 100ml.  

The hand wash is organic, cruelty free, vegan and paraben free!  

Support our school Eco Team, reduce plastic, win, win! 

https://www.scottyscircusworkshop.co.uk/page42.html
https://www.brabourne.kent.sch.uk/children/pupil-leaders/
https://www.brabourne.kent.sch.uk/children/pupil-leaders/
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places#tab-2
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places#tab-2
https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/school-places/secondary-school-places#tab-2


The winner:  Ryan (Jupiter)  

Height of 211cms  

Harrison (Mars) 

Height of 117cms 

Felicity’s (Mars) sunflower grown in 

her grandpa’s garden. It’s 1.6 metres 

Both Patrick’s (Mars) and Emily’s (Neptune) 

flowers grew 24cm 

Lucia’s 

(Mars) 

measured 

136 cm 

and 

Freya’s 

(Neptune) 

was 126 

Super Sunflower Growers! 



Thank you  from the PTA to everyone who came to the cake event last Friday and to those who kindly donated cake 
too. It was lovely to see and meet a lot of the new parents and to see lots of familiar faces too. Some parents 
chose to donate some change and we had told them we would be sending it to help the Libya Flood Appeal. With 
parents help we have sent £30 to the British Red Cross to support the Libya flood appeal.  

PTA News & Future Dates 

Friday 13th 
October 

Coin challenge finishes 

Friday 13th  
October 

PTA Donut Sale after 

school 

Thursday 19th 
October 

Bring in a harvest  

vegetable dressed in fancy 

dress and come to school 

dressed to match your 

vegetable £2.  

Friday 17th  
November 

1st pre-Christmas fayre 
non-uniform day in return 
for a Christmas food item  

Friday 24th  
November  

Non-uniform day in return 
for a jazzy jar! 

Friday 1st  
December  

Non-uniform day in return 
for a tombola bottle   

Upcoming events: 



As part of our topic homework, a couple of 
children in Jupiter class have built examples 
of a Maya city.  Each model has a temple as a 

main feature.  We wanted to show you how amazing 
these models are.  

It's been a busy week for maths in Mars! 
We have been ordering and comparing 
numbers, creating number lines and 
practising our flexible  
partitioning skills.  

Venus class are excited 

to have African land 

snails in the  

classroom!  Lots of discussion has been 

generated and the children have been 

showing responsibility by checking the 

snail's food and water daily.    

Neptune class are very excited 
to welcome 3 new class  
members (well gerbils!) Lots of 
children have already signed up 
to look after them, which is 

wonderful to see. Looking after a pet requires 
care, commitment, patience and kindness 
which, luckily, Neptune class have plenty of!  

Class News 


















